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My name is Lee Ann Teshima, Executive Officer for the Board of Nursing 

("Board") and I appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony, on Senate Bill 

No. 37, Relating to Nurses. This bill proposes to grant advanced public health nurses 

recognition as a separate specialty category as an advanced practice registered nurses 

("APRN"). The Board opposes this bill for the following reasons: 

1. Education: Current Board requirements for APRN recognition include the 

completion of an accredited graduate-level program leading to a master's 

degree; According to the American Nurses Credentialing Center 

("ANCC"), which provides the certification exam for advanced public 

health nurses, there are three (3) options to qualify to sit for the public 

health nurse advanced certification examination. Option A allows a nurse 

who has completed any graduate degree in public or community health 

nursing from a program accredited by the Commission on Collegiate 

Nursing Education or the National League for Nursing Accrediting 

Commission to sit for the national certification exam. This is not 



Testimony on Senate Bill No. 37 
Wednesday, February 9, 2011 
Page 3 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on Senate Bill No. 37. I am 

available to answer any questions you may have. 
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Chair, Vice Chair, and committee members, thank you for this opportunity to provide 
testimony on SB 37 granting public health nurses recognition as advanced practice registered 
nurses. 

Kaiser Permanente Hawaii opposes this bill. 

This issue as to whether public health nurses may qualify as an advanced practice registered 
nurse should be before the Board of Nursing, not the legislature. The Board of Nursing is 
mandated by law to regulate the nursing industry in this state, including recognizing and 
endorsing nursing licensure standards, using national certifying criteria. Under § 457-5 (a), the 
Board of Nursing is designated as the appropriate forum to recognize advanced practice 
registered nurses . 

. Chapter 457 also grants the Board of Nursing the power to determine eligibility and licensing 
requirements for recognition as an advanced practice registered nurse. We believe the Board of 
Nursing is the appropriate forum to determine nursing industry standards, including recognizing 
advanced practice registered nurses. We request that the committee hold this bill. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

711 Kapiolani Boulevard 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
Office: (808) 432·5224 
Cell: (808) 282·6642 
Facsimile: (808) 432·5906 
Email: john.m.kirimitsu@kp.org 


